Village of LaGrange Committee of Whole Minutes

Record of Proceedings

January 12, 2023
Council President Kincannon started the Committee of Whole meeting at 6:47 p.m.  The following council members were present:  Flynn, Price, Gregory, Kincannon, Dill, and Karpinski.

The first topic of discussion was sewer rates.  Administrator Gates indicated that sewer rates needed to increase by at least 5 percent.  Council asked if she expected rates to have to increase again in 2024.  She indicated that was likely.  Council prefers a 6 percent increase this year over a 5 percent increase this year followed by another increase next year.
The noise ordinance was the next topic of discussion.  Council asked if Chief Laubenthal was OK with the changes.  Chief Laubenthal is OK with the changes.
The next discussion concerned the property maintenance code.  The changes are to strengthen our property maintenance code.  There will be some enforcement by building inspector Tom Horseman.
The township’s new electronic sign was the next discussion topic.  LaGrange Township recently purchased an electronic sign.  They need to apply for a variance due to its size (3’ x 11.5”).  A partial variance application was submitted.  The completed variance application has not been received.  Administrator Gates and Chief Laubenthal suggested they put it on State Route 301 by the new fire station.  The township wants to put the new sign in the same place as the current sign.  This will be a topic for an upcoming board of zoning appeals meeting.
Flynn asked about the design review for the apartments.  Administrator Gates indicated that the final design paperwork is available to review.  The developer still needs to get construction costs to us.  The planning commission would have to OK extending the permit time period.  The developer wants to start, but we cannot allow it until we have more information from them.  Flynn asked if it is noted or in writing in the plan review that they drill under the road.  Gates responded not yet but that it is part of the reason they have not started yet.
There being no further business, the Committee of the Whole meeting ended at 7:29 p.m.  
Signed: ____________________________
Attested by: ______________________________
Gary Kincannon, Council President

        Christie Homer-Miller, Fiscal Officer

Date: ______________________________
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